AVHOA 2013 Annual Meeting Minutes
           October 29, 2013
Facilitator:  Shane VanOosten    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Bryan McGaha
Call to Order  (Shane)  at 7:05 pm
12 Households in attendance:  Wilson, Hill, Reed, Bell, McGaha, VanOosten, Lowery, Peterson, Welch, Janz, Severson and Chilcote
Motion by Chuck Peterson to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  2nd by Terry Severson.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

President:  Shane VanOosten gave a summary of the events and issues of the past year including that there has been nothing more done with Hilltop Plaza.  He also gave updates on Mercy Health Center progress.  He also stated  that the Covenants Amendments still have not passed.     

Vice President:  Kevin Wilson gave brief updates on landscaping activity by Raul Esparza.  Raul has been servicing AV since 2011.  Raul has not increased his fees over the past 2 years.  Kevin informed us that Raul takes care of mowing, edging, weed control, sprinkler maintenance and service, landscaping (which includes spring and fall flower planting) and Christmas light decorations at the front entrance.  Everyone seems happy with his work.
Secretary:  Bryan McGaha gave updates on the website and web traffic stats, directory information, and neighborhood correspondence.  The neighborhood garage sale will be planned for spring 2014.  The summer cookout, in the park, was a big hit and will most likely continue.  Directory will be updated in December. 
Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.  Dues were discussed and everyone voted to keep them the same as last year, which is $200.00.  Out of 90 homes, 9 homes paid their dues late for 2013 and there were 8 homeowners who still haven't paid their dues at all.  She asked for guidance and input from the group for desired action on the ones who had not paid.  These homeowners will be billed for 2013 and 2014 on the 2014 dues noticed, which will be mailed in December.  If dues are not paid, action may include a lien on the properties where the dues have not been paid.  Ute announced we had $5705.24 in the bank.  She discussed costs of multiple items highlighting money spent on the installation of the swell and French drain at the park to keep the home below it from flooding.  Raul Esparza did the work for $3,500.  Grounds Maintenance was the largest expense at $9,914.96.  The Board discussed cutting some budgets this year and next year to help with rising costs in other areas.  
Social Committee (chairman needed)  

· Ice Cream Social - Ice Cream Social was cancelled due to lack of interest.   

· Progressive Dinner - Not enough interest to hold this year.  We will look at a progressive dessert option next year instead of thee dinner.
· Holiday Dinner -  There were no volunteers this year.  We will pursue next year.
· Bryan discussed the annual garage sale event.  Several suggested we coordinate with Fox Lake next year in Spring.
Community Outreach Committee 

· The meeting group passed  a motion unanimously to cancel the Holiday Lighting Contest and just give $150.00 to our local fire station as a donation.  Pam Bell will coordinate the firefighter’s visit to deliver it.  By cancelling the lighting contest, Holiday Dinner and Ice Cream Social we saved over $200.00.
Neighborhood Watch Committee – Shane talked briefly about safety and neighbors to keep an eye out for individuals who have recently been getting into unlocked vehicles and taking things out.  We feel it is local kids testing doors.  The Board encourages all residents to lock their car doors at all times.  
Committees Needing a Chairman:

· Social Committees - Bryan volunteered to lead any Social events.  Still searching for other volunteers.
Old Business:
· AVHOA Website Update - We will need to spend $175 for updates for our website.  We have not incurred any expense in 4 years.
· Raul Landscaping Contract – Raul continues to do good work for the HOA.
· Mercy Hospital Update - There was a construction delay due to the Tornado damage caused in May.  Mercy is supposed to open in summer 2014.
New Business

· Dues were voted on to stay at $200.00.

· Meeting group voted to not replace the "Homes for sale in Arrowhead Valley" sign.

· Election of New Officers:  There were no new nominations at the meeting.  Members of the Board:  Shane VanOosten (President), Kevin Wilson (Vice President), Bryan McGaha (Secretary) and Ute Chilcote (Treasurer) are actively soliciting other residents to serve in these positions.  The Board asked the meeting group to assist in efforts.
Adjournment at 8:35 pm

